CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION PARTNERSHIP
Notes from December 14, 2011

Present:  Brenda Tibbetts, UCAN/Head Start


Patti Zachery, Housing & Homeless Coalition


Kelly Southern, OPTIONS Counseling


Pattie Schaedler, Peer Power/ADAPT


Mary Iida, Peer Power/ADAPT


Jane Larsen, UCAN VISTA Coalition


Jerry O’Sullivan, Peer Power/ADAPT


Barry Forte, Child Welfare Program


Karin Hardin, Healthy Start-Healthy Families/FDC


Angela Collar, Battered Persons Advocacy

AGENDA:

1. Introduction/Welcome new members!

2. Review Minutes – Barry

3. CAPP Treasurer Report – Karin

4. Update on new bank signers – Karin and Greg

5. Conference Planning Update

6. Celebrate Children Event Planning Update – Karin

7. New Business/Other Issues

Next meeting, January 18, 2012, 3:00 pm
Introductions were made at the beginning of the meeting.  The minutes were not reviewed as they had not been presented to the group.  Barry had not sent those out.  Minutes from the October meeting were sent out but new ones were not; they will be forth-coming—it is important that they go out because a discussion was had about expanding the signers on the money to include Karin and Greg.

Jane Larsen presented information about the use of the Vista Program.  She, as well as Jerry O’Sullivan, were very fluent in how the program operates.  Jerry has supervised Vista volunteers through ADAPT for a number of years.  Jane also mentioned that the use of Vista needs to be for one year and it does have a cost that the supporting agency or those requesting Vista pay  in $6000 a year toward establishing a Vista member within the community.  The significant dates to be considered are February 2012, which is the date for  requesting for a Vista volunteer, April 1, 2012, to actually physically make the application, and then August 2012 when Vista would start.  The $6000 would be due to be due and payable in August 2012.

One of the ways to locagte $6000, besides drawing from the funds available from the organization, would also be to look for capacity grants that  would pay a portion/all  of the $6000.  
Child Abuse Prevention Partnership would not be the supervising agency for a Vista volunteer; it would have to go through one of the other coalition  non-profits.  Jane Larsen hopes to have  concept  papers available that could be submitted for a possible Vista volunteer before the end of December.  

Jerry O’Sullivan pointed out that the going forward with the use of a Vista volunteer is a large undertaking and one that has time and financial  costs.  Questions were raised about how the conference  in January-February 2013 should be handled and whether or not it is too big of a project, whether or not we should actually go forward with it, and whether or not it serves the purpose of what the partnership is all about.  

Another  presented  idea was the use of  some of the interns at UCC through their social service program to help with this conference project.  Further discussion will be held about the conference and the investment or involvement of a Vista volunteer at the January meeting.

Summer children’s events:  Karin is still looking for volunteers to help look for some prizes and locate some support.  In 2011, ADAPT used their van to help transport people from a parking location to Wildlife Safari.  Jerry indicated he would talk with ADAPT to see whether or not they could provide for that again.  A suggestion was held to get a drawstring type of backpack that could be handed out throughout the year.  

Talked about the Child Abuse Prevention Partnership and to celebrate the children’s event the last Wednesday of April.  That way the items could be used year after year; they wouldn’t be limited to just one year.  
Kain is still looking for donations for this event.

NEW BUSINESS/OTHER ISSUES

Website bill is due, about $90 and list serve cost is another $20, (exact figures are being sought)
